
Board of Assessors – April 5, 2012 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:45 am by Chairman Pete Manning.  Also present 
were Bill Oldmixon and Will Naser. 

 
1. Minutes of March 22, 2012 were approved. 

 
2. Board reviewed and signed the following: 

 
a. Motor vehicle excise abatements 
b. 1 Real Estate Tax Deferral 
c. Revised real estate warrant & commitment 

 
3. Board went into executive session to discuss the following: 

a. 21 abatement applications 
b. Mr.  & Mrs. Ed Duggan joined the board to discuss their value.  They left 

the meeting at 9:40 am 
 

4. Board returned to regular session and voted on 21 real estate abatement 
applications.  12 were granted, 9 were denied and 1 with contingent instructions 
for a ruling by building commissioner, John Emidy.  Will to speak with John and 
then set ruling. Board also voted to stand on previous adjusted value for 59 Fisher 
Street, as reconsideration was submitted and discussed. 
 

 
5. Documents that were discussed/reviewed during the meeting*: 

 
• Excise abatements 
• Real Estate Abatements 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Will Naser, MAA 
Principal Assessor 
 
 
*All documents are available for review at the Assessors’ Office if applicable. 


